
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY, DEPARTMENT OF KANSAS NEWSLETTER 

January 2024 



From the Desk of the President 
- Cheryl Eastep 

I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and looking forward to a very Happy New Year! 
This is going to be an exciting year for Kansas!  We have some great representatives this year and the 
upcoming year.  SAL National Vice Commander for Central Division Terry Harris and AL Vice Commander Ray 
Vail are doing an outstanding job.  We are looking forward to our own ALA Vice President Trish Ward becoming 
our National President this year as well as Dan Wiley becoming the future AL National Commander.  KANSAS IS 
PROUD! 
What a busy month of December. J VP Tracy and I attended the VA gift shops in Wichita, Winfield, and Topeka 
together.  I went to Leavenworth, and Tracy went to Ft. Dodge.  I must say everyone did a fantastic job.  A big 
shout out and thank you to all who participated.  It was a big job but I know the veterans were very thankful.  
Keep up the good work.  
Operation North Pole was the next event that VP Tracy, Chaplain Kristen, and I went to.  Santa had some great 
helper elves this year.  Way to go on the donations of cookies and to all the helpers.  Everyone seemed to enjoy 
the goodies and had a good time.  It was great to see the children’s faces light up.   
Not that all the holiday parties are over and a new year is beginning, time to look forward to a great 2024.  
Let's continue to work on membership.  We want to have our numbers up and show our support for our 
incoming National President Trish.  
I hope to see everyone at the upcoming Mid-Winter Forum on Feb 2-4 in Hutchinson.  DEC meeting to be held 
Friday Evening December 2nd, time, and location TBD. Reminder, DEC meetings are open to all members to 
attend, this is a great way to learn what the Department of Kansas is working on.  This year we will have 
National Central Division Vice President Carol Robinson join us.  Make plans to attend and meet Carol.  
Registration for the event is $15.00. 
This year I want to work as one TEAM to be a Legion family working on our mission to support our nation's 
veteran’s military and their families.  Together we can achieve more.  TEAMWORK MAKES THE DREAM WORK!! 
As always BE THE ONE! 
Your President  
Cheryl Eastep 
 

Mid-Winter Forum Hotels: 

Holiday Inn Express 
Group Name: American Legion 
Telephone: (620) 259-8656 
Booking Link:  bit.ly/AmericanLegionHutch 
Rate: $119/night 
Cutoff Date: January 15, 2024 

Fairfield Inn & Suites 
Group Name: American Legion 
Telephone: (620) 259-8787 
Booking Link: Book your group rate for American Legion  
Rate: $129/night 
Cutoff Date: January 1, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bit.ly/AmericanLegionHutch
https://www.marriott.com/events/start.mi?id=1699642812643&key=GRP


Marching to the beat of membership 
By: Tracy Kinnick, Dept. VP 

CIP – Communication Improvement Plan, what is CIP? Each month your district membership chairs, and I hold a 
call.  During this call, we are sharing information, such as issues, and improvement plans to effectively share 
information with all of our units.  One of the biggest issues we face is that ALAMIS is not up to date with 
information, and members do not participate in the calls, or in their meetings.  Information is being missed 
among many of our members.  So, CIP is work begins now. 
All district membership chairs are asked to work with their units on updating information in ALAMIS.  Unit 
addresses are incorrect, Unit leadership is incorrect, and many members have no contact information except an 
address.  We need to be able to contact our members to share information.  I would much rather put our money 
into our veterans than have letters returned due to incorrect information.  Your help is needed to do this.  Here 
is some information on how you can help: 

- If you do not have ALAMIS let your district chairperson or me know so we can pull a membership roster of your 

unit and get it to you. 

1. Use this to work with your members to ensure their information is correct name, address, phone, and 

e-mail. (we need e-mail addresses) 

2. Reach out to members who have not renewed, is their address wrong and they didn’t get the 

information? 

3. If a member's information is wrong, ensure that you work with them to fill out a membership data 

form, if you have written access update their information, if you have read access only, fill out the 

form and send it to the department office to make the change for you.  I encourage you to fill out the 

forms to save your unit from any issues that could arise.  

- Get access to ALAMIS 

1. We are working on a form to get out to you as well as to place it on the website to make it easier for 

you to know which access you want and what level of access you would like.  

2. Once you request access you will need to, check your email for a notice from National about the 

access. In the meantime, begin working on CIP. 

January 3rd at 6:00 PM Central time will be a department-wide Zoom call for all membership district chairs and 
unit chairs.  I highly encourage you all to work to attend that call, if you cannot make the call find someone to 
be on the call for you so that you can get information and share it.  
Transmittal 
Units should make a copy of the transmittal that they send to the department.  Ensure that you utilize the 
transmittal number when sending it in, this will help you in a couple of ways: 

1. It will allow you to call the department and state that you sent a transmittal on this date and provide the 

transmittal number.  This will allow the department to ensure that you and they are looking at the same 

transmittal. 

2. By keeping a copy of your transmittal, you can utilize your ALAMIS to match up members who have paid their 

dues to what is in ALAMIS.  Please ensure that you do not do this the next day as the transmittal needs to get to 

the office and input into ALAMIS.  If you do not see that your member is still not in ALAMIS in a few weeks, then 

call the office and inquire. 

CREDITS 
PUFL money, online membership, and any overage paid by Units will be returned to the Unit when the balance, 
after all monetary obligations to the Department are subtracted, exceeds $100.00. PUFL money, online 
membership, and any overage paid by Units will be returned to the Unit when the balance after all monetary 
obligations to the Department are subtracted at the close of the Department fiscal year if the balance exceeds 
one National/Department membership fee (Department Standing Rules, VIII Finance #17.) 
Do not hold onto your membership, call the department office to ask what your credit is and send in your 
membership.   
Watch your mailboxes for your unit credit check. 
Thank you for everything that you do, I know it takes work, and we can do this.   
Teamwork, Makes the Dream Work. 



 
UNIT ALAMIS REQUEST FORM 

ALAMIS is the American Legion Auxiliary Membership Information System.  This program helps you track 

membership, run reports, and depending on Access (read/write and full access) you can make changes to 

membership information.  

 

There can be up to ( 2  ) unit members on ALAMIS each year.    After your unit elections, please send this form to 

the ALA Department of Kansas, along with the payment of the level you are requesting. Access is only available for 

one year and will need to be renewed each year.  

 

1.  Read-only access $10.00 per person (cannot make changes) 

2.  Read and Write $15.00 per person  (units only)   (can make limited changes to information) 

3.   Full Access $20.00 per person (units only) (pay your unit memberships without sending into the 

department, make updates to member's profiles, send a letter to the department requesting access, 

complete a training, and have a unit credit card) 

 

Please put the names of the individuals needing access to ALAMIS 

Unit Name and Number_______________________________________ 

 

1. ______________________________________  Name of Unit member handling membership 

Access level   1       2     3   Circle which level 

 

2. _______________________________________  Name of  Unit President 

Access level    1       2      3   Circle which level     

 

 

ALAMIS access is available on the American Legion Auxiliary National Website.  You will get a verification notice 

from National once your access is completed.     You will need your membership number to log on.  

 This is a vitally important tool for your unit.   Please keep a copy of this for your unit records. 

For Questions please call your membership chair.  

 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Greetings chairmen, 
 
Kristy is working to ensure that reporting goes smoothly for the membership 
and you this year.  To be able to make that happen she needs information 
from you to put on the Kansas website. 
 
Please send to her ASAP The following information: 
- Program information to be placed on your section of the website. 
- Your report forms to be used and don't forget to include your deadline. 
- What email address do you want the reports to be sent to?  If you are not 
checking your department, email you are not going to get the reports, so we 
are asking you what email she should have on your page to ensure that you 
receive the reports that our members work hard to put together for you. 
 
Submit all forms via Word document or PDF to klehart07@gmail.com 
 
If you need help or have questions let us know, we are more than happy to 
help you.  
 
Also, as chairmen you CAN write up something on your program to include 
in Sunflower, I know there are many new and exciting things out there with 
your programs, so let's share the good news with our members articles may 
be sent to Kristy at klehart07@gmail.com. 
 
Thanks, 
Tracy  

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:klehart07@gmail.com
mailto:klehart07@gmail.com


UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

Legion STATE BOWLING TOURNAMENT:  
Information and entries for the 77th State Bowling 

Tournament are being mailed to all past participants and bowling 
alleys. If your local bowling alley does not receive the information, 

please contact State Headquarters or Chairman,  
Mike Cole at 913-680-8680.  

This year’s tournament will be held at Gage Bowl,  
4200 SW Huntoon Street in Topeka  
January 6-7, 13-14 and 20-21, 2024. 

 

Mid-Winter Forum 
Fri Feb 2nd 3:00pm - Sun 4th 12:00pm (CST) 

American Legion Post, 730 W 4th Ave, 
 Hutchinson, KS 67501, USA 

The Mid-Winter Forum offers every member, especially Post 
leaders and chairmen, the opportunity to learn more about 
The American Legion, its programs and the direction each 
program is expected to take if there are any changes being 

considered, including changes directed by National 
Headquarters. In addition, the Forum provides information 
about how and why The American Legion functions in the 

manner we do as an organization. 

It is not too early to reserve your room.   To reserve your 
meals in advance, use the coupon to the left.  The Agenda for 

the Forum will be posted here as soon as it is available. 

Mid-Winter Forum Hotels: 



Holiday Inn Express 
Group Name: American Legion 

Telephone: (620) 259-8656 
Booking Link: bit.ly/AmericanLegionHutch 

Rate: $119/night 
Cutoff Date: January 15, 2024 

Fairfield Inn & Suites 
Group Name: American Legion 

Telephone: (620) 259-8787 
Booking Link: Book your group rate for American Legion  

Rate: $129/night 
Cutoff Date: January 1, 2024 

 

 
 

https://bit.ly/AmericanLegionHutch
https://www.marriott.com/events/start.mi?id=1699642812643&key=GRP


2024 Kansas Oratorical Contest  
March 16th 9:0am  

Manhattan Post #17 114 McCall Rd Manhattan, KS 

 

 



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILLIARY 
SUNFLOWER GIRLS STATE 

JUNE 2-7, 2024 
 

 



2024 Kansas Boys State 
Sun Jun 2nd 10:00am - Fri 7th 10:00am (CDT) 

Kansas University 

 
2024 Cadet law American Legion 

/ Auxiliary Dept of Kansas 
Sun Jun 16th 8:00am - Fri 21st 5:00pm (CDT) 

Kansas Highway patrol, Salina, KS 

 
Please go to this link on the Dept Website for more info 

https://www.kslegionaux.org/department-calendar 
 

From National  

https://www.legion-aux.org/Scholarships/FAQ 
 

Children of Warriors National Presidents’ Scholarship 

Non-Traditional Student Scholarship 

James H Parke Scholarship 

Samsung American Legion Scholarship 
(ALA Girls/Legion Boys State) 

Certification of Scholarship by University or College 

 

https://www.kslegionaux.org/department-calendar


 
 

If you want to have the sunflowerette and the weekly membership 
report email to you, please make sure you have your email on 

record with Carol at Dept office. 
departmentoffice@kslegionaux.org 
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